## **Births and Deaths**

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

#### ENGAGED

SIMARD-SHEARER -Luc and Mary Simard is pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter, Ann Marie, to Craig Shearer, son of Bruce and Patricia Shearer, all of Hemmingford, Quebec. The wedding is being planned for October 15, 1994.

### BORN

Maither Randy and Vicki Hamilton are happy to announce the birth of their first child Amber Elizabeth Maither. The proud grandparents are Evelyn Hamilton and Ernest and Rosalic Rosalic and Maither, Amber Was born on January 24 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital and weighed 9 lbs. 5 ounces.

CLÉMENT - Peter and Beatrice are happy to announce the birth of their second daughter Catherine at 7 lbs. 13 ounces, horn on February 2, 1994. Sister to Rebecca and grandchild to Florient Dumas and Pierre and Frances Clément of Ormstown.

KAY-LALONDE - Susan and Stanley are thrilled to announce the arrival of Morgan Deanna on 28. January First grandchild for Raymond and Carol Lalonde of Ormstown, Third grandchild for Tony and Carol Kay of Oakville. great-Seventeenth grandchild for Bert Gomery of Brooklet.

#### APPROACHING MARRIAGE

PRINCE-FRASER -Bryan and Diane Prince
of St-Antoine-Abbé are
pleased to announce the
approaching marriage of
their daughter Laurie to
Don (Duke) Fraser, son
of Don Fraser of Red
Deer, Alberta and Janice
Leblanc of Pierrefonds,
Que. Wedding will take
place on August 13,
1994.

#### DIED

DERICK, Herbert Ray -Sherbrooke the Hospital on Feb. 8, 1994 in his 78th year. Beloved husband of Lucille Hope Derick of George Lennoxville, Que. Dear brother of Robert of brother of Gerald Lacolle; of Montreal; Elizabeth of Lacolle; and James (Mildred) of Montreal. Dear father of Brian (Catherine) of Nepean, (Steven Ont: Jane Helter) of Ottawa, Ont.; and John of Ottawa, Ont. Beloved grandfather of Philip of Nepean. UE Loyalist and 1940-45 veteran of RAF Coastal Command 58 and 86 Sqns, and RCAF Eastern Air Command 11 B.R. Sqn. Friends may call at Cass Funeral Home, 6 Belvidere St., Lennoxville from 7 to 9 p.m. on Thursday, Feb. 10, and Fri. from 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. Funeral and interment at St. Thomas Anglican Church, Noyan, Que. (junction of Routes 202 & 225 at 11 a.m. on Sat., Feb. 1994. Reception to follow at Noyan Town Hall. In his memory, donations may be made for ongoing restoration of the c. 1786 cemetery "3rd Concession Cemetery Fund", c/o Mrs. Sheila Route Buttress. 225. Noyan, Que.

MÉNARD, Maurice - In Hemmingford, on February 11, 1994, at the age of 71 years, died M. Maurice Ménard, husof Madeleine band Hébert. Besides his wife, he leaves his children Gisèle, Gilles, Claude and Denis and their spouses, his grandchil-dren, a sister, Blanche Prieur. Funeral in presence of the ashes, Saturday, February 19, at 2:00 p.m. in St-Romain's Church in Hemmingford, Funeral arrangements by Réal Laplante Funeral Home Inc., Lacolle.

VAN DER VOET, At the Cornelius --General Montre al Hospital on February 7, 1994, Cornelius Van der Voet, beloved husband of Clazina DeJong, dear father of Carrie (Wesley) from Calgary, Alberta, Martin, Irene and Beatrice. A private funeral was held. Funeral arrangements from J.M. Sharpe, 461 St., Champlain Hemmingford.

### CARD OF THANKS

My sincere thanks to Dr. Lemieux, Dr. Hébert, staff of the Emergency Room, nurses and staff of the 2nd and 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care given to me during my stay at the hospital. Thanks also to family, relatives, friends and neighbours for Christmas cards, get well cards, gifts, flowers, telephone calls, visits, goodies, Huntingdon goodies, W.I., Craft and Recreation Centre members for words of comfort and assistance to me in my return home, Thanks to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils for the excellent and quick service of taking me to the hospital by ambulance. Everyone, please accept these words as personal.

Julia Saumier

The staff, students, and Board of Directors of the Huntingdon Community Learning Centre would like to express our heartfelt thanks to all those who came to our aid after the devastating fire at MYM store the on January 28. The Learning Centre was located in this building. A very special "thank you" Randall to Finnegan for his generosity in our time of need. Praise also to the many firemen who worked so diligently at that time. Fortunately, the Centre has found a new location at 24 Lake Street, and we are back in operation. A benefit dance is being planned for late March more details will follow.

The family of the late Pearl Middlemiss (née Frier) wish to thank relatives, friends and neighbours for their kindness, expressions of sympathy and charitable donations made in her memory. Also thanks to those who sent flowers. Thanks to the Farquhar Nursing Home for the excellent care she received during her stay there, also to those who helped with the lunch. Please accept this ad as our personal thank you.

Roy & Shirley And family

We would like to sincerely thank all those who sent cards, made phone calls, the beautiful plant from the Ambulance Service, donations to the Fire Service and Shriner's Hospital and other expressions of sympathy shown at the time of David's death. All was greatly appreciated.

Glen & Ann Clark

# IN MEMORIAM

CULLEN, Neil - In loving memory of a devoted husband, father and grandfather who died February 15, 1993.

Pat, Jeff and Greg